
Page 1 of 3 

 

 

 

 
 

Meeting Minutes 
July 11, 2007 
 

Attendees:  24 
Jerry Akins, Phill Akins, Alicia Andrews, Dave Andrews, Bob Ballman, Cheryl Baugh, Mike 
Cockerline, Jerry Braunberger, Pat Ezard, David Delgado, Cindy Halladey, David Halladey, Kurea 
Houston, Clint Ipock, David Lumbra, Sherri Lyons, Brad Moffett, Bonnie Mueller, Jim Mueller, Beth 
Peters, Deborah Thompson, Edward Thompson, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley 
 

Past President, Brad Moffett called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the June meeting minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report. It was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 
Hand Held Radios 

Pat Ezard reported pricing of handheld radios.  For now, they have been tabled. 
Trailer Shelter Update 

Trailer update will be provided in the fall. 
Design and Specification Trailer Committee Meeting Update 

Bonnie Mueller reported the committee has not had a chance to meet.   
Larison Rock HillClimb Planning 

Bonnie Mueller reviewed and discussed the last minute details for the event. 

 Jerry Akin’s volunteered his truck for setup and as the work truck 

 Brad Moffett and Phill Akins will pick up the signs. 

 Bonnie Mueller will have the trailer up the hill by 12:30 PM Friday 

 Tim Steck will do timing 

 There will be a driver’s school Friday PM 

 Brad Moffett and Phill Akins will bring the video equipment 

 Mike Cockerline and David Halladey will tech 

 Brad Moffett volunteered Joel Hazen-Diehm for hill AM setup. 

 Tim Steck and Jim Mueller will setup timing 

 Brad Moffett and Cheryl Baugh will take new drivers on a tour of the hill in Mueller’s 
pickup 

 Tim Steck will do computer setup 

 The timing gear was checked last weekend 

 A few new CB’s were purchased 

 Purchased new antennas for the CB’s to allow better range 

 Special prizes have been purchased for the tow truck driver and corner workers 

 Hats will be sold for $18.00 each 

 T-shirts are very cool and if sold out we may order more. 

 Fire truck will be in place.   

 If anyone has nothing to do in AM, HELP.  Ask, what can I do? Setup is at 6 a.m. and 
hill will be shut down at 6:30 a.m. 

 Don’t forget your door prizes for that’s what makes the party fun 
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New Generators 
Jerry Braunberger purchased 3-2000 watt Honda units and parallel kit.  The units have been 
stickered1-3 and are engraved.  1 and 2 go in the timing trailer and 3 in the registration trailer.  
Jerry reviewed the generator settings. 

 

New Business 
 

Schedule Flyer Party 
Our flyer party will be held Thursday, July 19th at 5:30 p.m. in Jim Mueller’s office. 

Event 5 and 6 Planning 

 Tim and Peggy Steck will chair events 5 and 6. 

 Brad Moffett will be in charge of parking 

 Cheryl Baugh will tow the registration trailer 

 Edward Thompson will tow the timing trailer 

 Bonnie Mueller will check on potty pricing (Bend vs Eugene) 

 The lodge will be providing a special dinner Saturday evening beginning at 5:00 p.m 
and breakfast will be served Saturday and Sunday between 7 a.m and 11 a.m. 

 Camping is the same as always 

 Park trailers across the street 

 The Crescent Junction hotel is full but the Woodsman Country Lodge in Crescent is 
really nice and it’s about 16-18 miles away from the lodge.  Call (541) 433-2710 for 

reservations 

 We do have plenty of caution tape 
Progressive Dinner 

Cheryl Baugh asked whether there was any interest in having a family progressive dinner.   
Several stated they thought it was a good idea.  It will be brought up again later in the year. 

Charities 
Pat Ezard asked if the club would like to donate to 1 of 3 charities in remembrance of Stevie 
Veatch. Jim Mueller made a motion to donate 200.00. The motion passed.  It was decided by 
the club it would go to the Candlelighters.   

HillClimb Drawing 
 Harry Cadell won the free entry drawing for the hillclimb. 
Event Barbecues 

Jerry Braunberger wants an idea of how many people will be attending Hoodoo, Willamette 
Pass, and Packwood.   Contact Jerry if you plan on attending. 
 
 
 

Homework Assignments 
 
News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are due no later than the first 
Friday following the monthly meeting. 

 

 August Beth Peters   September Ben Straughan 
 October Phill Akins   November Cheryl Baugh 

December Pat Ezard   January 
  

 
1. All – Flyer Party, Thursday July 19th, 5:30 p.m. Jim Mueller’s office 
2. All – Contact Jerry Bruanberger if you are planning to participate in the Willamette Pass, 

Hoodoo or Packwood barbecues 
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3. Bonnie Mueller – Amend by-laws to 2 year term limits for 2008 officers 
4. Bonnie Mueller – Email electronic version of 2007 Rule Book to Tim Steck 
5. Bonnie Mueller – Design and Specification trailer Committee Proposal 
6. Bonnie Mueller – Create number stencils 
7. Brad Moffett – Willamette Pass parking monitor 
8. Cheryl Baugh – Purchase CPR mouthpieces 
9. Cheryl Baugh – Design and Specification trailer Committee Proposal 
10. Cheryl Baugh – Tow registration trailer to Willamette Pass 
11. Edward Thompson - Tow timing trailer to Willamette Pass 
12. Jerry Akins – Trailer shelter proposal  
13. Jerry Akins – Design and Specification trailer Committee Proposal 
14. Jerry Braunberger –Trailer shelter proposal 
15. Jerry Braunberger – Purchase 4 vests, 3 grid and 1 novice 
16. Jim Mueller – Stevie Steck donation 
17. Peggy Steck – Chair event 5 
18. Ruben Cruz – Contact Sherri Lyons regarding tech numbers 
19. Tim Steck – Chair event 6 
20. Tim Steck – Add 2007 EESCC Rule Book on website 

 

Adjourn Meeting 
 The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Bren Wamsley 


